October 19, 2004

Dear Mr. Levy,

Thank you for at least hearing me out on this issue. I do respectfully disagree with you; and I thank God that we live in a country where it is possible to disagree with each other in a civil way.

I appreciate your point of view and hope to remain a member of the WPA/Corcoran, although I so strongly disagree with its position on this issue. But, I guess being from Mississippi and being Scots-Irish, it's not in my nature to run away from a problem, anymore than it would be for me to run away from an organization that I'm a member of that I believe serves such an important purpose just because I might disagree with one decision out of thousands that are made. 

I love The Corcoran Gallery of Art and the WPA/Corcoran and I want to continue to be a member. But I am deeply troubled by what has happened and have to voice my concerns.

My opinion is quite simple: I believe that curators should have and be afforded exactly the same right to artistic freedom that artists are believed to have by leaders in the art world. I believe that curators and artists, no matter how controversial, repugnant, divisive, contemptible or exclusive their curatorial and aesthetic views may be need to be protected by a concept of artistic freedom that is consistent and valued by all arts organizations. 

I understand that my opinion may be a controversial point of view, but I believe it so strongly that I have taken considerable time to write to you about it. The issue of artistic freedom for curators has quite frankly never really crossed my mind until these current events surrounding Mr. Barlow. I suppose that as an artist I have long been too concerned about the concept of artistic freedom as it strictly applies to artists, such as me.   

I support the The Corcoran Museum of Art and the WPA/Corcoran and will continue to do so with every breath in my artistic body. The WPA/Corcoran especially has meant the world to me. But as a person of principle, I am obliged to stand up for what I believe in when the matter is so serious. 

Again, thank you for being thoughtful and honest with me. I appreciate it. And I do appreciate everything The Corcoran Gallery of Art and the WPA/Corcoran have done to raise awareness and understanding of the visual arts and artists. 

Sincerely,

James W. Bailey

